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Dear Covenant Church Family, November 12, 2017

As | write this letter at the end of my time as Pastor here, | remain so grateful for your understanding and support as
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and be loved by them. With that said, since | have made this decision to leave Covenant, each day has gotten harder an
der for meg leaving here causes my heart and soul to ache. In a short time, through many wonderful experiences and n
trials, through great relationships and difficult conversations, through joyful outcomes and challenging circumstanoes, my
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important selves here at Covenant Presbyterian Church and with you. And, as painful as that is, we are glad thatdap-what i
pening.
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istry here. These were extremely important years for Alana and me as husband and wife. Our love for one another has ¢
in multiplying fashion. We have learned to depend on each other like never before. God used this time to refine me as a
band and as a father, as a friend and as a pastor. In many ways, | have gone through the fire and | have some burn mar
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ways. | will spend the rest of my life giving thanks to God and to you for not letting me leave then. That would haee beer
wrong time and the wrong way. These months between last April and now have been the most rewarding and uplifting mo
of ministry that | have known since | began in ministry over 10 years ago. During this time, | have witnessed pockKiets of p
boldly approach the throne of grace for the sake of the Gospel. | have stood in awe as so many of you have handed your
over to God and to one another. | have seen forgiveness offered and reconciliation take place. | have watched hands ¢
ascend from pockets and pew backs to be raised toward our God and King. Thank you for giving me the gift of pastoring [
that have godly conviction while being willing to step into a new lane.

| haye never been moreAcomfidenAt in a team Aof EIdersA, Degconesvses, Dgacons, a}nd $taff as | am now qnd | am convjnc
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in Christ and as you commit to extending the knowledge and benefits of
Christ to the people and places that God has given to you.
With sincere love and service,
Pastor Jake, Alana, Ellie, Samuel, LeLe, and Seth

jake.mccall@ymail.com | alanamccall@gmail.com

UPDATE:

| hope that everyone had a great Thanksgiving!! Thank you for all of you
prayers for our family during our move. After a four day drive, | arrived in
Alabama on Tuesday night. We are slowly beginning to move into a hous
as usual, it will take longer than we ever expected it to. Mrs. Johnson (Ali——
mother) is doing really well and is experiencing minimal side effects from=—
treatment that she has started. We know this is God's doing as He uses i__.
prayers of so many of you to bring about His purposes. ==

Our new address i8513 Meadowood Cir, Birmingham, AL 35242 i,

| still have my email addresspaistorjake@covp.org

We miss all of you. Pastor Jake and Family

For more information about Covenant Presbyterian Church call (714) 998 -6650 or visit us online at www.covp.org
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2017 dven“ermSeris 2018 New Year Series
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Manger, Three Wise Men With Gifts, Angels From the Realf@ship came into being. His Force will be channeled and use
2T Dt 2NBZ ' aly 2K2 !4 quide adeéHebdlus thiughitifis new series to find light and

Not everything is expected, but everything is His TRUTH. hope in worship.

12/03| o0The Man Who Ate Bugsld/7| oThe Heart of Worshipéo
Matthew 3: 1 -12 | Pastor Dennis Tarr John 4: 7-26 | Pastor Dennis Tarr

12/10| o0Jesus as Son and Fatlhldf 60The Choreography of Au
Isaiah 9: 2, 6 -7 | Rev. Dave Fenska Isaiah 6: 1 -8 | Pastor Dennis Tarr

12/17| o0The Mot hers of Jesusl®?l|] oDondt Mess With My Mus

Matthew 1: 1 -6, 16-17 | Pastor Dennis Tarr Psalm 33: 1-9 | Pastor Dennis Tarr

12/24 | 10:15am (Christmas Eve Morning) 1/28] o0The Dangerous Act of W
0The Fathers of Jesusbd Micah 6: 6 -8; Luke 9: 23-27
Matthew 1: 18 -23 | Pastor Dennis Tarr Pastor Dennis Tarr

12/24 | 7pm (Christmas Eve Evening)

0God is in the Mangeréd

Luke 2: 1-20 | Pastor Dennis Tarr
-

Session to Seek Input from Congregation

| Dear Covenant Family:

Your voice is important for the future leadership of the church. As part of the process
calling a new Senior Pastor, the Session is developing a comprehensive congregatiol
survey. The results of the survey and subsequent focus groups will help your Sessic
update the mission of the church, assist them in the appointment of the Pastoral Sea
Team, and enable potential candidates to learn more about the opportunities of servir

our congregation.

The goal is to have the survey ready to be conducted at the Congregational Meeting in
January 2018. Please be in prayer that the Holy Spirit will guide and inspire this whole process. For more informsation, p
write to: sessionclerk@covp.org and our Elders will try to assist you the best they can.

Blessings, Pastor Dennis Tarr, ses Sio NC I erk@ COVp . Org

Interim Senior Pastor
For more information about Covenant Presbyterian Church call (714) 998 -6650 or visit us online at  www.covp.org
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COVP Session & Staff

NOMINATING CHILDREN | YOUTH | FAMILY MISSIONS | OUTREACH
Oversees soliciting and screening of Oversees youth ministry programs and Oversees church support to mission
candidates for Elder, Deacon, Deaconess church family night programs.
and School Board. Elder: John Davies, Peter Hill Elder: John Davies
Elders: Sid Sidfrid, Peter Hill Staff: Staff: Caitlin Palmer,
[ A&l , 3dz £ 5 / KAEf RNByY QUSSINE GORrGNRIE 5 A NB
ADMINISTRATION Jacob Rice, SOMA Youth Director
Oversees church staff and business Gina Campos, COVP KIDS Coordinator/ WORSHIP
operations. Nursery Coordinator Oversees worship service activities
Elders: Doug Bickham, David Runnion Elders: Larry Kurtz, Don Shay,
. _ Staff . MEMBERSHIP INVOLVEMENT ~_John Beauman, Lewis Pearmain
Billy Archie, Director of Ministries & DISCIPLESHIP Teaching Elder: Pastor Jake McCall
Martha Martin, Church Administrator Oversees small groups, adult educaﬁonStaﬁ' Darren Hynttlng, Music Ministry
and spiritual growth programs. Director
COMMUNICATIONS Elders:
Oversees internal and external church  Ray Kraetz, Peter Hill, John Hayes
communication/print/digital. Teaching Elder: We ask for your continued
Elders: John Beauman, Doug Bickham Pastor Dennis Tarr prayers of guidance and

Staff:

wisdom as we lead Covenant
Tricia Davies, Communications Director/ FINANCE | STEWARDSHIP into a new era of

Hospitality OverseesElczjheurrS(?h finances. renewal, revival and transition.
SCHOOL | EDUCATION Lewis Pearmain, Sid Sidfrid, Questions: Please email the
Oversees Covenant Christian School wAiOl hQ/2yy2ND Covenant Elders
operations. (WITH YOUR NAME) at :
Elders:

WAY . NRAIKGZ wiAiOl hQ/2yy2N

sessionclerk@covp.org

For more information about Covenant Presbyterian Church call (714) 998 -6650 or visit us online at www.covp.org
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ALL CHURCH STUDY
0Growing Young Seri
St. Andrewds Hall

Last Tuesday of each month
Books available | $11 in church office

NEXT SESSION | JANUARY

In a culture chockull of dwindling congregations, in large
part due to an increasing number of disengaged young
people, how can our church pursue and cultivate a vibran
future? This study offers a strategy we can use to involve

and retain teenagers and young adult&iowing Young:
6 Essential Strategies to Help Young People Discover ar
Love Your Church

Session Insights
by Elder Doug Bickham
On behalf of Session, thank you for your continued prayers and feedback. We appr

ate the many emails we have received from the congregation sharing your thoughts
ideas and concerns. Please feel free to continue to emailsessibnclerk@covp.arg

On December 5 we continued our discussion from the Byokving Youngy Kara Powell,
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things and why. We learned that young people struggle with three ultimate questions: Who
am 1?; Where do | fit?; and What difference do | make? We as leaders and mature members of the church must be intel
about connecting with young people, many of whom have been physically or emotionally abandoned by the adults in the
lives.
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direction on how we as a church can better connect and retain young people. The next study session will be on Tuesda
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On a different note, Session has officially approved Pastor Dennis as our Interim Pastor until such time a new Sésior Pa
selected. We have also appointed Tom Daley to serve as Chairman of a new Pastoral Search Team. Tom has the ben
having been part of the previous Pastoral Search Team, so he is already familiar with the process. Over the next flew we
will be finalizing the pastoral search criteria and selecting the Team members.

Please note that we will be having our annual Congregational Meeting on Sunday, January 21, 2018. This will be your ¢
nity to vote on new church officers as well as receive an update on church business matters. Please plan on attemding t
portant meeting.

Please pray for Pastor Dennis and the rest of our wonderful staff as they con-
tinue to serve us, encourage us and support us during this transition period.
Please also start praying for God to bring to us the new shepherd he has al-
ready chosen to lead Covenant in the future. And please continue to pray
that God will give Session guidance and wisdom as we lead Covenant
through this transitional period in the months ahead.

On behalf of Session, we wish you all a joyous Christmas and blessed New
Year!

sessionclerk@covp.org

For more information about Covenant Presbyterian Church call (714) 998 -6650 or visit us online at  www.covp.org



